In my opinion this technology should be implemented for testing as soon as possible in order to save lives. The quicker we can mature this tech the better, having proper regard for safeguards of course.

I have used level 2 driver assist systems as they exist in Tesla vehicles in Australia extensively on long drives, they are fantastic for lowering the level of fatigue, when used in conjunction with sound driving practices of breaks every 2.5-3 hours, full attention being paid to monitoring the system etc. I have also used the same systems in the US and the difference is night and day. Unfortunately all of the restrictions placed on the system in Australia make it MUCH less safe than it is in the US, even though it is much safer than a vehicle without this system.

The US is clearly leading the way on this technology and we shouldn’t be always lagging behind so far and beholden to EU/UN regulations who have so many different inputs all with their own agenda slowing things down. 

Having experienced these systems I am in zero doubt that they will save thousands of lives every year, I implore you to do all you can to ensure that the regulations are set in place to allow testing and development of these systems in the unique Australian environments.

